
Special points of interest: 

 Our schools showing thanks in various wars 

 Kshler prepares for the holidays 

 Always fun times at LCHS 

 FHH is full of FUN 

 MHS Best Buddies going strong 

 West Lake sports 
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FALL / WINTER 2018 

From the Director, Rebecca Gromala: 

Happy Holidays!  I hope you are all looking forward to Winter Break and will have some 
time to relax and enjoy the season.  As you will see in our newsletter, the first semester 
has been quite busy for students in both Lake Central and the School Town of Munster. 

Mrs. Cvitkovich, Director of Exceptional Needs for the School Town of Munster, and I 
have been working closely since she started in July.  We share the goal of making sure 
the transition away from West Lake Special Education to separate special education de-
partments is as smooth as possible.  Mrs. Cvitkovich has been quite busy meeting with 
various groups in order to understand the needs of the district and develop plans for 
programming. We will continue to work together during second semester to plan for 
the 2019-2020 school year. 

Educators in LCSC continue to focus on our shared responsibility of ensuring that all chil-
dren are held to rigorous academic standards and high expectations.  Middle and high 
school Applied Skills teachers are working with Heidi Brett-Baker from Project SUCCESS, 
a resource center that supports higher academic achievement for students with disabili-
ties.  Ms. Brett-Baker spent a half-day with teachers and special education supervisors 
in November. The teachers reviewed the Indiana Content Connectors, which are the 
modified state standards for students with significant disabilities.  Teachers identified 
what each Content Connector requires students to know and what barriers may exist 
that prevent students from demonstrating their knowledge. The teachers supported 
each other with ideas to address those barriers through instructional changes and use 
of technology.  Teachers will continue breaking down standards prior to our next meet-
ing with Ms. Brett-Baker in January. Our next step will be to align the curriculum in the 
Applied Skills classes with the scope and sequence of the corresponding general educa-
tion classes. During our meeting, teachers shared stories of the academic successes they 
have witnessed over the course of the school year.  It was apparent that students of all 
ability levels are rising to meet our higher expectations. 

Best wishes for a happy and healthy new year! 

WANTED:  SUBSTITUTE PARAPROFESSIONALS 

If interested, you may fill out an application online at www.lcsc.us click on the pull down menu 
About LCSC and go to Job Opportunities. After filling out the application, click on Safe Hiring So-

lutions to complete a criminal background check. Once those two items are complete, call the 

West Lake Office, 365-8507 x2946, for further instructions.  

The office opens at 7:30am and closes at 4:00pm. each school day. 

West Lake serves the Lake Central and Munster School districts. 



From the desk of  Barb Kepchar: 

Fabulous Fall 

Students at Clark Middle School have been 

very busy in their Applied Skills classes.  In 

October, students created Jack-o-lantern art 

projects from a variety of textures and art 

media including ceramics, repurposed card-

board, yarn, and balloons.  

Happy Thanksgiving 
 

In November students used the skills they had worked on in cooking class to plan 

and prepare a Thanksgiving dinner.  The menu included turkey breast, stuffing, 

mashed potatoes, sweet potatoes, macaroni and cheese, fresh vegetables and 

dip, applesauce, corn bread, dinner rolls, pumpkin pie and cupcakes decorated like 

turkeys  

 

Submitted by Tracy Chandler, teacher 
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Inclusion Pertains to the Holidays Too 
Submitted by Stephanie St. Amour and Kelly  Wojciehowski, Clark teachers 

 

Ms. St. Amour’s and Mrs. Wojciehowski’s classes have been very busy this month celebrating the holidays.   
The classes have been studying Kwanzaa, Hanukkah, and Christmas. We have been doing fun crafts as well as 
enjoying some delicious treats.   

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from us to you!!!  

The students are enjoying latkes (potato pancakes).  They were a hit! 

The students are making Christmas trees using puffy paint.  Fun, fun, fun!!  



Grimmer Gives Thanks 
Submitted by Michelle Calhoun, teacher 

 

Just before Thanksgiving, radio station US 99 was encouraging their listeners to send cards or let-
ters to our military service men and women. Last year they collected nearly 50,000 letters and 
hoped to do even more this year.  After obtaining the address from a website, the students on my 
caseload spent homeroom making cards.  This was a perfect way to talk about being thankful.  

What, I Don’t See Any Turkeys 
Submitted by Michelle Calhoun, teacher 

 

Before Thanksgiving, the students in Language Arts were given a turkey on a sheet of  paper to 
disguise so humans didn't eat it. They disguised the turkeys as a superhero, unicorn, Chicago 
Bears player, and more. They wrote a paragraph describing how the turkey feels about Thanksgiv-
ing.   
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Celebrate the Kahler Way! 
Submitted By:  Amy Alessandrini & Rita Velasquez 

 

Jingle bells were ringing and kids were singing during Kahler Middle School’s Applied Skills Holiday Party.  For the 

first time, our Dyer Police Department was an integral part of the festivities as their own K-9 “Kolt” appeared as 

Rudolph with his partner Officer Kissinger.  They helped to escort Santa Claus, Mrs. Claus and Santa’s Helpers 

who visited the class party and helped to make the day extra special. 
 

Students at Kahler truly enjoy running into “Officer” Kolt throughout the building.  They were especially thrilled 

that he was able to be a part of their special holiday party.  Kolt has been a wonderful addition to the entire 

Kahler family, but he holds a special place in our hearts as he helps our students to express themselves and is a 

soothing presence. 
 

Our Santa’s helpers were selected from a pool of over 65 Kahler students who used their behavioral and academic 

incentive dollars to purchase a chance to have this special opportunity to assist Santa Claus with passing out gifts. 

This addition to the annual party has been awesome as it gives even more students in our building the opportunity 

to interact with our students in a really fun way! We are hopeful that these types of activities will lead to more 

awesome students joining our Peer Buddy Program here at Kahler. 
 

Speaking of peer buddies, our 34 peer buddies were on hand throughout the day to help make our party a truly 

inclusive event.  Activities that were the most fun with our peer buddies include the following: 
 

*The Gift Wrap Game: Groups picked and wrapped a fellow team mate from head to toe, using teamwork and prob-

lem solving skills 

 

*The Left-to-Right Night Before Christmas Reading Activity:  Where peer buddies helped our students practice 

listening and directional skills 

 

*Visiting with Santa & Mrs. Claus:  Where peer buddies encouraged our students to use their voice output devices 

as needed to socialize with Santa 

 

To end this fantastic event, we enjoyed breaking open a handmade piñata that was created by a student and his 

family as a special gift to the class.  This activity helped to teach the kids turn-taking skills, cheering others on 

to success & listening/following direction skills. Appreciation and learning to say “Thank You” was also emphasized 

in the follow-up note the students made for the family that donated the piñata. 
 

It was so nice to enjoy a class party that was so inclusive and fun for all.  We look forward to continuing to foster 

these types of parties in the future and celebrating the Kahler Way! 
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Giving for the Holidays  
Submitted by Lisa McKinney, teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The students of Wilbur Wright Middle School, in room B9, sent a care package to sailors in the Navy who are 
currently deployed overseas and will not be home for the holidays. We sewed, stuffed, and decorated felt 
ornaments. Each student chose the style of their ornament: Santa, Mickey Mouse, Minnie Mouse, the 
Grinch, Cindy Lou Who, Rudolph, an elf, Snoopy, and Woodstock. We glued sequins, jewels, hats, and scarves 
on the ornaments. Along with the ornaments, we made our own holiday cards to say thank you to the sailors 
for serving our country, to let them know we are thinking about them, and to wish them happy holidays. We 
included tins of cookies, candy, and gum in the care package. We wrapped the package in holiday wrapping 
paper. We were very proud of our work, and we hope the sailors will enjoy it!  

Getting Around in Style 
Submitted by Sandy Kurowski, Physical Therapist  

 

Wilbur Wright Middle school students, Ryliegh Galosich and Antonio Panora, use their mobility devices to 
transition to art class.  The use of mobility devices is important for students in the school setting so they can 
be upright for movement and socialization. 
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From the desk of  Mary Rebey: 
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Haunting Tales at LCHS 
 

10th grade students have been practicing Creative Writing.  
They chose a picture of  a spooky, abandoned building as 
their setting and were asked to write a spooky story!  

 

Submitted by Julie Koricanac, teacher 

Who’s Behind That Mask? 

Mrs. Holden’s English 9 Class is reading Romeo and Juliet.  The students just finished Acts I and II.  They 

completed a project titled, And Then We Masked.  Each student wrote a paragraph on his/her character in the 

play.  After writing paragraphs, students created their own mask for the Capulet’s Ball.  We have some bud-

ding artists! 

Submitted by Jackie Holden, teacher 



Page 8 

Horsing…...I Mean Pigging Around In Ms. Baird’s Class 

Toy Story Comes To Life 
It was a Toy Story Halloween in Ms. Baird’s class and even some of the other staff joined in on the fun.  It was a 
close call when we heard Andy coming but all ended well. 

Submitted by Bridget Baird, teacher 

A Growing Partnership by Nick Franczak 

At Watson, we help the teachers and the students in the 
Early Childhood classes. We help the teacher by doing differ-
ent projects for them. Some of the projects we do for the 
teachers are making copies, cutting out shapes, sorting or 
filing papers, putting papers into student folders, going out 
for recess, preparing snacks, and cleaning the dishes and ta-
bles. We also help out the students by working with them on 
assignments, playing / interacting, making sure they have 
everything for snack time, and helping them get ready to go 
home. I enjoy working at Watson because I enjoy working 
with children. 

Submitted by Lynn Keraga, teacher 



From the desk of  Alison Mazurkiewicz: 
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Want information at your fingertips?  Make sure to bookmark our West Lake webpage,  

westlake.lcsc.us .  Check it often! 
 

Another way to keep in the loop is to join our LISTSERV®.  Email Kimm at kmaznari@lcscmail.com 
to be added or call her at 365-8507 x2947. 

Ms. Alessia has started a new program with early childhood students at Bibich.  She asked the 2nd and 3rd grade teachers to 
choose some students who could come to her classroom 1 day a week for a half hour as part of "Buddy Break". The 3rd 
graders come in the afternoon with her pre-k kiddos and  have been teaching them sign language. The 2nd graders come in 
the morning and both groups play games with them, do crafts, read, do puzzles, even science experiments. It has been SO 
awesome to hear the conversations between the "older and bigger' students and my little ones, which is so good for their 
speech and language. The peer are thrilled to come down and look forward to it very much. They even had to start rotating 
them in their classroom because everyone wants to do it.   

The socialization that Ms. Alessia’s students are getting from this and the opportunity to be around older role models is 
priceless. The peers and their impact on her students will be felt for a long time  

“Buddy Break” at Bibich 
Submitted by Meg Alessia, teacher 
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Halloween Fun at Homan 

Submitted by Angela Kepchar and Aly Juran 
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Watson puts Peace First 
 

Watson is cultivating the next generation of peacemakers by offering 

an opportunity for our students to participate in Social Emotional 

Learning Enrichment. Mrs. Claesgens, School Service Provider, is 

teaching the Peace First- Peacemaking Skills curriculum, to participat-

ing classes in grades K-4, each quarter for 7-9 weekly sessions. 
 

Peacemaking can be taught, just like reading and math. 

The Peace First curriculum is designed to teach and reinforce the core 

social/emotional skills of communication, conflict resolution, coopera-

tion, and empathy through fun and engaging lessons for each grade 

level. Lessons allow students to learn and practice these essential 

peacemaking skills through stories, role-play and games. 
 

By teaching students to become Peacemakers we build a community 

where all feel safe and respected. 

 

All Early Childhood – 4th grade classes are also participating in monthly 

Social Emotional Learning.  
 

 

Submitted by Marcie Claesgens, SSP 



From the desk of  Kim Beach: 
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Parents and Students: Our Lake Central Community Activities page on the Corpo-

ration website contains links that will connect you to many of the organizations that 

are involved within our community. Check out the wide variety of opportunities avail-

able for our students by visiting http://lcsc.us and Community Activities under the 

Parents tab.  Most of the activities will be different than what is listed on our West 

Lake Community Events page. 

Speech at Eads Elementary 

 

The Stuttering Foundation is the first and largest nonprofit charitable organization working to-
ward the prevention and improved treatment of  stuttering.  The organization provides free online 
resources, services, and support to those who stutter for research into the causes of  stuttering.  
Recently, several students at Eads Elementary wrote letters to the Stuttering Foundation about 
how they perceive stuttering and what it means to them to be a person who stutters.  The students 
were so brave and enthusiastic about the project.  Their letters were submitted to the organization 
in hope that one is picked to be highlighted in the Stuttering Foundation’s monthly magazine.  For 
more information regarding stuttering, visit the Stuttering Foundation’s website at 
www.stutteringhelp.com. 

Recipes for Reading Comprehension at Eads  

Submitted by Tiffany Barnes & Lisa Rudy, teachers 

Mrs. Rudy and I were collaborating on how we could boost reading comprehension with our fourth grade 
group. We thought of the idea of incorporating the idea of having a fun Friday that would follow recipes and 
have a short reading passage to answer questions. The students get the experience of trying new foods while 
they are learning. Each Friday there is a new skill and a new story that goes with a recipe. The skills range 
from main idea to simply following directions. In the pictures that are included we made fruit turkeys and 
focused on sequence of events while following directions. The students look forward to every Friday and so 
does Mrs. Rudy and I. 
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Kudos to Our Elliott Kiddos 
Submitted by Shannon Belmonte, teacher 

Each month Elliott Elementary School recognizes students for having outstanding Character Traits in one of the 
following areas:  Respect, Responsibility, Organization, Compassion, Dependability, Generosity, and Perseverance.  
Teachers pick three students from each of their classes that have showed exceptional qualities in one of the above 
listed traits. 

 
We would like to congratulate the following students for going above and beyond in the classroom. 

Responsibility   Respect   Organization 

Keegan McGee-2nd  Grant Richter-2nd  Griffin Yuhas-5th 

    Robin Rottatori-1st  Sophia Jorge-4th  

        Gretel Martin-4th  

        Carson Powell-3rd 

        Jessica Rodriguez-K 

 

Frank Hammond Fun Facts 
Submitted by Tammy Katalinic, teacher 

 
Students in Mrs. Katalinic's resource room researched 
animals, organisms and plant life to learn more about 
these topics to prepare for their Camp Good Fellow 
trip at the Dunes Learning Center.  Some of the facts 
they learned were that a Salamander eats with its eyes 
and breathes through its back.  Students also learned 
that The Prickly Pear Cactus is the Dunes Learning 
Center's mascot.  The students had to prepare Power 
Point presentations to share with their class prior to 
their trip. The students stated that their favorite part of 
the project was learning interesting facts about their 
topics and presenting their research to the class.  
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Frank Hammond stu-
dent, Kaylee Kalk, 
uses an adaptive chair 
to work on trunk and 
head control while 
working in the class-
room.  

 

Frank Hammond 
student, Brianna 
Kalk, uses a 
stander to promote 
upright posturing 
and weight bearing 
while in the class-
room engaging in 
play.  

FHH Early Childhood Classes are off to a Great Start 

 

Our Early Childhood classes at Frank Hammond Elementary enjoyed the opportunity to participate in school-
wide activities such as “The Hawk Walk”, The Halloween Parade and the Veteran’s Day program.  We also 
had a visit from the Munster Fire Department where we learned about fire safety. Our students were excited 
to be a part of these school-wide activities. 

We are also happy to announce that Smart TV’s have been ordered for use in our classes.  This will allow us 
to increase our teaching approaches, increase student engagement and provide students interactive ways to 
obtain new skills.  We are so excited to be getting this added resource. 

Finally, we would like to thank all parents for your continued support in sending in snacks, volunteering at 
class parties and supporting their learning at home.   We appreciate all you do! 

Ms. Andja Marich, Miss Janice Bales  and  Ms. Claire Starcevich 
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Fall Fun at FHH 
Submitted by Rachel Zabaneh, teacher 

 

Mrs. Zabaneh’s class has had a fun Fall full of learning and growing! We have enjoyed activities that taught us 
about apples - we even made applesauce! We had a great time walking laps at the Hawk Walk with our friends and 
watching the homecoming parade.  In October, we explored pumpkins inside and out. Humphrey the Hamster 
brought more fun and excitement to our classroom during his visit.   Check out the pictures from some of our fa-
vorite activities.  
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Best Buddies Munster Looks to Change Attitudes 
Submitted by Brent Barton, teacher 

 

 

 

 

Best Buddies has been a part of Munster High School for over eight years. In that time, our school has become a more accepting and inclu-
sive environment. Before Best Buddies, many students with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (IDD) were isolated and did not 
feel a part of MHS. They were left out of most activities and knew few students outside of their own classrooms.  Best Buddies has helped 
to build a bridge between these awesome individuals and the rest of the school. They are now a big part of our school culture. You see it 
in the halls, at sporting events and at dances. Best Buddies has led the way to this change. 

Best Buddies, however, knows that there is still much work to do. It is not enough that we are more accepting. We need to change our 
attitudes about those individuals with an IDD. We want to do more than “make them happy,” a comment heard too often. Our goal is for 
ALL students, ALL people, whether they have an IDD or not, to be treated with respect, dignity and compassion. We want everyone to be 
recognized for their talents, for what they CAN DO, NOT what they cannot do. These amazing MHS students have so much they can give 
our school and society, and they are so often overlooked. This is a daunting task in today’s society. It is a task, however, that we must take 
on! 

Best Buddies’ mission is to do just that!  One of our goals is to “Spread the Word to End the Word.”  This is an international movement 
that has been around for a while. There is even a Spread the Word to End the Word website!  For those of you who do not know, we are 
talking about the R-word (Retarded). Many people have said that this is just another “Political Correctness” issue. That it is a small thing. It 
is actually a huge thing. The R-word used to be a term to label individuals who were looked upon as different and inferior.  Now, however, 
the term is mostly used to ridicule someone. Let’s stop and think about this: Imagine that there is a term that has been used to describe a 
person, maybe you, because of something you cannot even help. You are in the Food Court and a student at the next table accidentally 
does something most people would be embarrassed by. After all of the laughter dies down, someone yells, “What are you__________?” 
 (Fill in the blank with the term used to describe you.) This happening once or twice to you may not seem like big deal. What if you hear it 
all the time from strangers, co-workers, friends, teachers, anyone and everyone? It will take its toll. That is what the R-word does to mil-
lions of people and their families each day! People are belittled and shunned because we look at the negative! Let’s start looking at the 
positives!  This year Best Buddies wants to end the use of the R-word! 

Best Buddies plans on doing a lot to help change the attitudes of our community.  Four events that have become a Best Buddies Munster 
tradition will take place next semester that will help us with this task.  First, we will hold our 3rd Annual Best Buddies Bowl, a flag football 
game involving members of Best Buddies and members of the Munster High School Football Team. We are still in the planning stages, but 
we hope to hold it toward the end of January.  In addition to Best Buddies and the Football Team, we are hoping to get other MHS clubs 
and organizations involved. In the past, Art Club, Project X, the Robotics Club, the Dance Team, and others, have participated in this event. 
The football game brings the school together and shows our community what people with IDDs are capable of.  The second event is our 
4th Annual Autism Awareness Night at a MHS Girls’ Softball home game. The purpose is to educate the community about Autism, a type of 
IDD, and to bring awareness to not only those who live with Autism, but their families also. The third event is a week-long push to end the 
use of the R-word. One of our big activities is to get students and staff to pledge to refrain from using the R-word in all parts of life.    
 

This year we are going to have other activities in which to promote inclusion and educate others to end the R-word. The final big event of 
the semester is going to be the 9th Annual Lake County Best Buddies Friendship Walk. This is held on a Saturday morning in early May at 
Wicker Park in Highland. The event is co-hosted by the Best Buddies chapters at MHS, Lake Central, Crown Point, Griffith, and Highland 
High Schools. The purpose of this event is to raise money to help Best Buddies Indiana to continue its mission throughout the state, as 
well as to bring awareness to people who have IDDs. All of these events are open to anyone! If you want to support Best Buddies or help 
promote change in the attitudes toward people with IDDs, come out and watch a football or softball game, take a pledge or go for a walk! 
Make a difference!!  (Dates, times and other details to be announced). 

Through all of these events and activities, Best Buddies Munster hopes to make MHS, Munster and surrounding communities understand 
that people with IDDs are an underutilized group, who have a lot of value to add to society. Sometimes they are labeled as people who 
need help and who take from society, when the reality is that they can give much more than they are ever given credit for. This year, 
please take some time to get to know these individuals, whether they are classmates of yours, students in the class you are teaching, 
neighbors, co-workers, classmates of your own children, or someone working at a business you frequent. You will find a wonderful young 
man or woman full of energy, enthusiasm, ideas and talents that you never would know if you close your eyes to this great group of peo-
ple. They have differences, but don’t we all? 



Mrs. Kutemeier’s Applied Skills Classs 
Submitted by Michele Kutemeier, teacher 

 

It has been a busy start to another great year at Munster High School!  
 
We got right back into the “swing of things” by continuing to reinforce our math and reading skills using our 
News 2 You and Unique programs. We have been learning about our environment by discussing animal habi-
tats and biomes. We also learned about the 50th anniversary of National Trails. 
                                                                                               ——— 

We are continuing to use our math skills for academics and to enhance our functional skills in cooking and 
shopping. 
                                                                                               ——— 

We’ve gone grocery shopping for our weekly N2Y recipes using our money skills. We have made some del-
cious treats including trail mix, tacos to celebrate Taco Day, and designed our own food trucks. 
                                                                                               ——— 

Mrs. Kutemeier’s class is also volunteering by delivering Meals on Wheels each week.  The students enjoy 
getting out into the community and meeting people. 
                                                                                              ——— 
We are also continuing jobs around the school.  We are refilling the Munster Corral bookstore, cleaning the 
cafeteria tables, filling pop machines, and shredding for teachers. 
                                                                                              ——— 
The Munster Football team invited our class to participate in wearing football jerseys for their final game of 
the year. The kids really enjoyed feeling part of the team.  
 

Ms. Needles’ Applied Skills Class 
Submitted by Theresa Needles, teacher 

The MHS Head Football Coach Jason Grunewald loaned our class their football jerseys for Spirit Day.  The stu-
dents loved the chance to wear them for class. Here is a picture of the class, along with Mrs. Kutemeier’s 
class, posing to demonstrate their school spirit.  A big thank you to Coach Grunewald for including us in this 
activity. 
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  West Lake All-Star Basketball  

West Lake basketball starts January 10th, fresh off  of  winter break.  We 
do not run our basketball through Special Olympics but our students 
have a great time.  We have 2 teams and play each other as well as a cou-
ple other local teams.  Current West Lake Students, ages 14-22 and with 
intellectual disabilities, are welcome to participate.  Please note that play-
ers must have a physical and completed IHSAA forms to participate in 
this event.  

If  your son or daughter meets the above criteria and would like to participate, contact Kimm 
at the West Lake at 365-8507 x2947 or via email at kmaznari@lcscmail.com. 

Although West Lake only participates in Special Olympics Bowling and Track and Field, they 
provide year round athletic competitions in a variety of  Olympic-type sports for persons with 
intellectual disabilities. For those students who have graduated or are interested in other 
sports, please contact Teresa Parker, Area 1 South Lake County Coordinator, at 219-
613-7284 or solakecounty@yahoo.com to participate at the county level.  
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West Lake Special Olympics Track and Field 
 

West Lake will once again be participating in our area’s Special Olympics 
track and field competition n the spring.  Athletes are to be between the 
ages of  8 and 22, with intellectual disabilities, and currently be a West Lake 
student.  More information will be sent home in March 2019. 
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West Lake Special Olympics Bowling 
 

We had another successful bowling season with 30 partici-
pants!  Seven (7) of  our bowlers advanced from the Area 
tournament to the State competition in Indianapolis.  As 
always, the season was a lot of  fun and we already look 
forward to next year.  We couldn’t do this or our other 
sports without Coach Karen Brann!  

Mikey Connelly, LCHS, excited to bowl 

Daniel Mitchell and Nick Franczak from Munster and in our TAP program, 
proudly showing off their awards from the State bowling completion. 



   Helpful Links 
Indiana Governor’s Council for People with Disabilities - www.in.gov/gpcpd  - for information on Medicaid Waivers and other valuable informa-
tion 

 

IN*Source / Indiana Resource Center for Families with Special Needs - www.insource.org  

 

Cooperative Special Recreation Initiative (CSRI) - email csri2004@yahoo.com to join their email list or visit them via www.lakecountyparks.com 

 

Indiana Department of Education - Article 7 and other informative information - http://www.doe.in.gov/specialed/laws-rules-and-interpretations  

 

Indiana Institute on Disability and Community - Providing Hoosiers with disability-related information and services from birth through older 
adulthood -  

http://www.iidc.indiana.edu/index.php 

 

Autism Support Network - Designed as a place by those living with ASD, for those with ASD and those seeking social connection, peer guidance 
and a feeling of community with those that understand - www.autismsupportnetwork.com   

 

Down Syndrome Association of NWI - Serving Lake, Porter, LaPorte, Jasper and Newton counties - http://www.dsaofnwi.org  

 

Center for Possibilities - Their mission is to improve the quality of life for children and adults with developmental disabilities and their families.  
Visit their site as www.centerforpossibilities.org  

 

Asperger’s Syndrome support at Lakeview Health including 24/7 live private and confidential chat option.  Visit them at  

www.lakeviewhealth.com/mental-health-and-aspergers-syndrome.php  

 

Opportunity Enterprises - providing innovative and impactful services for individuals with a wide range of physical and developmental disabilities.  
Visit their site at https://www.oppent.org/ 

 
West  Lake Special  Educat ion Coopera t ive  

8410 Wicker Avenue 

St John, IN 46373 

Phone: (219) 365-8507 

Fax: (219) 365-6641 

Web Site: http://westlake.lcsc.us 

listserv.westlake.lcsc.us  

West Lake Preschool Screenings 

 Tuesday, January 15, 2019 at LCHS 

 Friday, March 15, 2019 at  Munster Town Hall 

 Tuesday, April 16, 2019 at LCHS 

The West Lake Early Childhood Program is always accepting donations of gently used items for our class-
rooms.  Items currently needed include the following: Little Tikes outdoor equipment, tricycles, ride-on 
toys, dress-up clothes/costumes (nothing scary, please), and educational infant/toddler toys.  If you have 
items to donate, please contact Sara Pietrzak at 365-8507 x2946. 

Pre-school for the 2018-2019 School Year 

It is not too early to begin thinking about pre-school enrollment for next school year.  All 
pre-school students must be screened prior to enrollment.  Please see the upcoming screen-
ing dates below and call Sara Pietrzak at 365-8507 x2946 to schedule your appointment. 

http://www.in.gov/gpcpd
http://www.insource.org
mailto:csri2004@yahoo.com
http://www.lakecountyparks.com
http://www.doe.in.gov/specialed/laws-rules-and-interpretations
http://www.iidc.indiana.edu/index.php
http://www.autismsupportnetwork.com
http://www.dsaofnwi.org
http://www.centerforpossibilities.org
http://www.lakeviewhealth.com/mental-health-and-aspergers-syndrome.php
https://www.oppent.org/

